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Public Notice 

Public Notice: Amendment to Land Use Recovery Plan to 

remove land at Avonhead from Greenfield Priority Area 

The Public Notice 

Pursuant to section 22 of the Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Act 2011 the Minister for 

Canterbury Earthquake Recovery gives the following notice: 

The Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery proposes to remove the greenfield 

priority area, business, notation for land shown on the following map from Map A of the 

Land Use Recovery Plan. The Minister further proposes under section 24(1)(b) that the 

to the notation shown in the following Map is removed from Map A of Chapter 6 of the 

Canterbury Regional Policy Statement [area in question shown in following Map]. 
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The Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery invites members of the public to 

provide written comments on the amendment to the Land Use Recovery Plan. 

Written comments received before 5pm 5 February 2016 will be considered by the 

Minister when deciding whether or not to change the Land Use Recovery Plan. 

The proposed amendment to the Land Use Recovery Plan can be viewed on the 

Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Authority (CERA) website (cera.govt.nz/lurp).  All 

feedback becomes public information. 

Written comments can be emailed to info@cera.govt.nz or posted to the following 

address: 

Freepost 

Land Use Recovery Plan Amendment 

Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Authority 

Private Bag 4999 

Christchurch 8140 

Closing date for comments: 5pm on 5 February 2016 

 


